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Workington Town Council
Trustee of the Borough of Workington
Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, 
Workington, Cumbria, CA14 2QG
Telephone: 01900 702986
Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the Full Council Meeting of Workington Town Council held on Wednesday 27th March 2024 at 7pm in Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.
	Cllr Mary Bainbridge
	Present
	Cllr Susan Martin
	Present

	Cllr Barbara Cannon
	Present 
	Cllr Sean Melton
	Present

	Cllr Beth Dixon
	Present
	Cllr Patricia Poole
	Present

	Cllr David Farrar
	Present
	Cllr Denise Rollo
	Present

	Cllr Sue Fryer
	Present
	Cllr Mike Rollo
	Present

	Cllr Mark Fryer
	Apologies
	Cllr Neil Schofield
	Absent

	Cllr Hilary Harrington
	Present
	Cllr Kate Schofield
	Absent

	Cllr Michael Heaslip
	Present
	Cllr Stephen Stoddart
	Present

	Cllr Allan Hodgson
	Present
	Cllr David Tennyson
	Present

	Cllr Bernadette Jones
	Present
	Cllr Lynda Williams 
	Apologies

	Cllr Jackie Kirkbride
	Absent 
	Cllr Ellie Wood
	Present

	Cllr Paul Larkin
	Present
	Cllr Joan Wright
	Apologies

	Cllr Nath Martin
	Present
	
	


In attendance:  Deputy Proper Officer and 2 members of the public. 
23.115
 
Apologies
Apologies were noted from Cllr Mark Fryer, Cllr Lynda Williams and Cllr Joan Wright. 
Cllr Heaslip moved that the Council note apologies only and do not approve reasons given. Seconded by Cllr Mike Rollo. 
Resolved: Council notes apologies only and does not approve reasons given. 
23.116 
Declarations of Interest: None.  
23.117 
Exclusion of Press and Public: Press and public are excluded from part two of the agenda; item 22.  

23.118 
Public Participation: Council permitted Inspector Aiston to speak at agenda item 10 (reports from outside bodies). 
23.119 
Minutes of the previous meeting
Council requested that the minutes were amended to state that no reasons for absence were approve, once this amended has been made they are affirmed a true record.

Resolved: To make the changes as per the above and then approve the minutes of the Full Council meeting on 24th January 2024 as a true record. 

23.120

Public Questions: None received. 

23.121

Questions and Statements from Members: None received. 

23.122

Motions on Notice: None received. 
23.123

Rector of Workington: The Mayor advised that Revd Francis Ward has sent her apologies for the meeting. This item will therefore be referred to F & GP.

Resolved: To refer the profile for the new Rector of Workington to the next F & GP meeting. 
23.124

Reports from Outside Bodies

Inspector Pete Aiston, Cumbria Police, responded to questions from Councillors which had been sent prior to the meeting and also took questions from the floor.

Letters to Heaven post box vandalism, no suspects to the case has been dropped.

ASB (criminal damage) has decreased by 30%.

No reports of ASB or criminal damage in St John’s and St Michael’s in 2024 so far.

Harrington – parking on zig zag lines outside the school; the police focus on this area during school drop off and pick up times and this has reduced. 

The Inspector advised that if people park on double yellow lines and are obstructing access for a wheelchair or pram; they can act upon this and move them on. 
If there is no obstruction it is limited as to what the Police can do. 

The Police also link in with Cumberland Council Enforcement Officers to deal with parking issues. 

There are issues with youths congregating at the allotments on Mason Street. The Inspector advised he would look into this, but there is a project which WTC are involved with to address areas of concerns on The Line to make it safer for women and young girls to use without feeling unsafe. 

It was noted that parking on the A597 outside the Galloping Horse pub and Ellerbank in Harrington is an issue. It seems to be resolved for a short period of time when police have regular presence, but then reoccurs again. There is also an issue outside the Premier Shop on Moss Bay Road. 

There is also an issue with cars not stopping at the pedestrian crossing on the A595. The Inspector agreed to look into these issues further.
Youths on motorbikes driving across Moorclose Park seem to have stopped now and this area is still being patrolled. The Inspector urges everyone to report any crimes or incidents they see so they can be logged on the police system.

Cllrs advised that there has been current issues with the Police reporting system, so it may be the public have lost faith in reporting. The Inspector advised that the reporting system has been improved so hopefully this will restore some faith.

The Uppies and Downies event will take place over the Easter break with a large police presence. 

Dispersal orders will be put in place in the town centre again as and when required and a new PC has been introduced for the town centre.  
Cllr Denise Rollo advised that the Police are not able to act upon a lot of the issues raised as they are restricted by rules and regulations.
The Inspector advised that Scheme Link in the Town Centre is going well. 5 criminal behaviour orders have been put in place. National stores are also now getting involved after getting approval from HO. 

Concerns were raised about drug use on Station Road / Milburn Street. The Inspector advised that drug use is an issue throughout the town and the Police are doing what they can to control this. 
Inspector Aiston was happy for his contact details to be shared with Cllrs who may contact him directly with any concerns or issues.

The Council thanked Inspector Aiston for his time and he left the meeting. 

Resolved: DPO to send Inspector Aiston’s contact details to Council. 
23.125

Mayoral Engagements: Council noted the report for information. 

23.126 
Deputy Mayor’s Chains
Council noted that the Deputy Mayor’s chains have now been returned to Workington Town Council along with a chain for the Deputy Mayor’s Consort.

The chains will not be available for use until Officers have had them valued and insured. 

Resolved: Officers to value and insure chains.   

23.127

Audit 
Council noted the report from the external auditor for 2022-2023.
Any actions needed will be referred to the next F & GP meeting.

Resolved: To add the external auditor report 2022-2023 to the next F & GP agenda to discuss if any actions are required. 
23.128 
Budget 2023-2024

Resolved: Council approved the budget summary, reserves and income reports year to date.
Resolved: Council approved the statement of accounts and bank reconciliation for January 2024.

Resolved: Council approved the statement of accounts and bank reconciliation for February 2024.

Resolved: Council agreed the virement of £2,247 from Allotment Running to Allotment Water to cover overspend. 
23.129

Committee minutes
a) Council noted the minutes from the Development meeting on 5th Feb and 4th March 2024. Cllr Melton advised that some of the locations for the Gateway project had been referred to incorrectly which committee would take back to Cumberland Council. 
b) Council noted the minutes from the Culture and Community Committee on Tue 6th February and Tue 5th March 2024. 
c) Council noted the minutes from the Environment Committee meeting on Thursday 14th March 2024. 
23.130

Policies
a) Council agreed to approve and adopt the Play Area Policy.
b) The Chair of the Culture & Community Committee withdrew the Cultural Commissions Policy. 

c) The Chair of the Culture & Community Committee withdrew the Youth & Community Development Policy.   

Resolved: Council to approve and adopt Play Area Policy. 
23.131

Budget 2024-2025

Resolved: Council approved the fixed / variable direct debit payments for 24/25.

Resolved: Council approved a pre-commitment of £7,182 from the Park Maintenance budget line for maintenance / work at the bowling green/bower in Vulcan Park.

Resolved: Council approved a pre-commitment of £2,000 from the Estate Development budget for survey work to the VP Cafe/Depot.
Resolved: Council approved a pre-commitment of £5,000 from Estate Development for the works funded by the Groundwork grant. 
Resolved: Council approved receipt of £6,500 from Cumberland Council (currently sitting in F & GP income).
Resolved: Council approved receipt of £61,200 from Allerdale GDF Partnership Fund for the new Westfield Play Area Project (when received).
Resolved: Council approved receipt of £5,000 from Groundworks for the Green hub project (when received).   
23.132

Accounting of Income 24/25
Resolved: Council noted the report and agreed the Officer’s recommendation. 
23.133

Insurance Renewal
Resolved: Council agreed to a three year PLI contract with Zurich Insurance @ a variable rate of £4,444.69 per year. 
23.134

Climate Emergency
Council deferred declaration of a climate emergency until such time as the Development Committee had a draft climate plan for consideration. 

Resolved: Development Committee to put together a climate action plan.   

23.135

Employment
Council noted that all staff appraisals have been carried out and any issues raised will be addressed accordingly.  
PART TWO – CONFIDENTIAL
This part of the minutes have been removed for confidentiality. 

Meeting ended at 7.54pm. 
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